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ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS: 
 
A. Successes 
 

We are able to place interns in our schools from the multiple universities, including SUNTEP, 
U of S, U of R, Minot and FNUC, which provides us with a `leg up’ in recruiting teachers.  
These interns are with the division for a four month placement which allows the principals 
and cooperating teachers to have a sound knowledge regarding the strengths of these 
interns. For the 2020-2021 school year, we have 31 interns joining us.  We also have first, 
second and third year student teaching opportunities for teacher candidates within SRPSD. 
 
With our recruitment process, we were able to fill all French Immersion position early and 
not lose them to other Divisions.  
 
Overall our staff were true professionals during an unprecedented COVID time this past 
spring.  We were reminded that our staff truly care for our students regardless of what we 
are faced with.   
 
We have signed a five-year LINC agreement and are currently in bargaining with CUPE 
#4195.   
 

B. Challenges 
 
We anticipate the provincial budget to continue to be tight.  We will continue to try and 
avoid cuts that impact the classroom directly and find ways to increase resources where 
necessary to ensure achievement of Provincial and SRPSD goals.   
 
WCB time lost continues to be a challenge; our return to work focus has decreased the 
amount of time employees are away from work.  We will continue to focus on getting our 
employees back to work by accommodating them back as quickly as possible.  We are 
working with employees and supervisors to investigate accidents that occur in order to 
prevent future injuries.  
  
We also need to ensure that we have adequate sub teachers and CUPE employees available.    
 
Ensuring we stay on top of the ever changing direction regarding COVID.  We have had 
consistent communication giving us direction throughout.  With every communication we 
ensure we adjust how we operate as a school division.   

 
GOVERNANCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
1. Based upon the report, it is recommended the Board maintain current direction for 

ensuring staff budget remains at level that best serves our students. 
 
















